No: SNEA(I)/CHQ/CMD/2012-14/69     
Dated 09.03.2015.

To
Sri Anupam Shrivastava,

CMD, BSNL, New Delhi.

Sub:- Deduction of subscription from the salary of Executives through check off system since membership verification getting delayed:
BSNL Management notified membership verification among Executives’ Associations on 16.06.2014 based on the Recognition of Executives’ Association Rules, 2014 notified on 06.01.2014. Applications were called for and few Associations already applied for participating in the verification process. As per schedule, the membership verification would have completed by 12.12.2014. However due to litigations on some of the provisions of the recognition rules, the verification process could not complete as per schedule.
As per clause 10.(7) of the recognition rules, 2014, facility of deduction of monthly subscription will be available to all the applicant Associations. Further our plea for deduction of subscription from salary is fully justified in the context of the facility of “deduction of Union/Association subscription from salary” already having been extended to all the Unions and even some Associations in BSNL. Surprisingly this facility is not extended to those Associations in BSNL which legitimately existed in DOT for decades and have also been extended trade union facilities according to DPE guidelines in BSNL. On the one hand the management has miserably failed to conduct membership verification because of its total lack of interest, on the other, it is not considering our repeated requests to deduct monthly subscription from salary. This attitude of the management is unprofessional.   
SNEA(I) (erstwhile JTOA(I)) is the only Association having got recognition through membership verification in DOT. Since the facility is extended to all the Unions and even some welfare and service Associations in BSNL, there is no justification in denying the facility to SNEA(I). In view of facts stated above, it is requested that necessary action may be taken at the earliest to deduct the monthly subscription of the members of the Association from the salary of the Executives as given to all Non Executive Unions and some Associations. 
Yours Sincerely,
(K. Sebastin)

Copy to: 1. Sri. A. N. Rai, DIR(HR), BSNL for kind information and necessary action please.

    2. Sri. Shameem Akthar, Sr GM (SR), BSNL, New Delhi for necessary action please. 
